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OUR SICK AND PRAYER LIST 

Melissa Phelps Dawson was a patient at Cone Hospital this 

week, but is now at home 

Jonah Brown, son of Andrew & Jami Brown is 

recovering well at home after several surgeries to 

repair injuries received in a serious car accident 

Gladys Clapp is at home recovering after knee 

surgery that she had at Cone Hospital on 

Wednesday, August 8th 

Tim Little is recovering well after a heart procedure 

Charlie Rierson is recovering well after surgery for a kidney 

stone 

Jim Wiggins has had some bumps in the road since his knee 

surgery, but seems to making some progress now 

Sammie Gann is recovering after neck surgery 

Cathy Justice is recovering after shoulder surgery 

Clara Terrell, Teresa Keeton’s mother is recovering after 

having a spinal stimulator implant 

Richard Warf, Robin Haithcock’s uncle and Mary Branch’s 

brother is not doing well in his recovery from injuries he 

suffered in car accident 

 

 
* We join in expressing our deepest sympathy to the family 

of Richard Tucker who died on Friday, July 27th.  Richard’s 

Funeral Service was held at Mount Pleasant UMC on 

Saturday, August 4th. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS! 

Congratulations to Tanner Cagle, Carey Ivey, 
John Mark Overman, Christian Surratt & Amy 

Williams who were each awarded the 2018 E. A. 
Adams Memorial Scholarship at the 11:00 a.m. 

Worship Service on Sunday, August 
12th.  The E. A. Adams Memorial 
Scholarship Fund was set up in 
memory of E. A. Adams who was a 
member of Mount Pleasant Church 

and the McLeansville community.  The E. A. 
Adams Memorial Scholarship Fund provides 
financial assistance to either a graduating high 
school senior or a currently enrolled college 
student in the amount of $500.00 a year for books 
and supplies.  Congratulations to Tanner, Carey, 
John Mark, Christian & Amy!! 

NEW SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP SCHEDULE 
COMING SOON! 

The Mount Pleasant Church Council met on 
Thursday, May 17, 2018 and unanimously 
approved a New Sunday 
Morning Schedule for 
worship and discipleship.  

This change reflects our 
Church’s desire to reach new people for Jesus and 
to nurture Christian faith.  The new schedule will 
maximize our current church resources and also 
help us more effectively reach our community. 
The New Sunday Morning Schedule, effective 
September 2018, will have two worship 

services (9:00 & 11:00) with discipleship 

opportunities in between (10:00).  All weekly 
worship will occur in the Sanctuary, making the 
Fellowship Center available for weekday 
recreation opportunities and community 
outreach.  New class meeting space is being 
identified for additional discipleship groups to 
form.  The 9:00 Worship Service will draw on our 
rich worship heritage as a Methodist congregation 
featuring hymns of the faith, gospel songs, 
Scripture-based readings and sermons.  The 
11:00 Worship Service will stay true to our 
growing music heritage featuring modern hymns, 
and spiritual songs along with Scripture-based 
sermons and multimedia.  The 10:00 

Discipleship Time will include our current 
Sunday School classes along with new classes 
and short-term studies. 
The Church Council is excited to begin this path 
forward with you as we reach out to others and 
nurture our congregation.  We invite you to join in 
prayer with us during this exciting transition.  We 
anticipate that the best is yet to come for Mount 
Pleasant Church! 

 
 

MARK THE DATE! 
Don’t forget to mark the date 

of this year’s Homecoming 
Celebration on your calendar! 

HOMECOMING 2018 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 9th 
 

http://www.mountpleasantumc.org/
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I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who 

reached out, called, visited, emailed, messaged, sent a card, 

or otherwise had me and my family in your thoughts and 

prayers due to the recent death of my father, Bill Overman.  

Until you are in this position, you really don't understand 

what it means to be a part of such a large “family”, here at 

Mount Pleasant.  It has truly been uplifting to us to be 

associated with such a great group.  My family and I are 

Blessed!  Special thanks to Ed Allred who brought the Good 

Word with his visits 4 years ago when Dad’s health took a 

major downturn.   Mike Overman & Family 
 

I would like to express my appreciation to the Church for all 

the cards, calls, love and prayers sent to me during the death 

of my brother.  I am so thankful to be a part of such a loving 

and caring Church such as Mount Pleasnt.  There truly is 

Love at the Crossroads!!   Sara Johnson 
 

Dear Family At MPUMC,  I want to thank you for your cards, 

notes, prayers, meals, smiles and well wishes during my 

recent shoulder replacment.  Your love and care lifted me up 

much higher than a mountain.  I am sincerely grateful for 

each of you.  God Bless You!   Joyce Cantrell 
 

Charlie & June Rierson would like to thank everyone for 

their calls, cards and prayers during Charlie’s surgery and 

recovery. 
 

I would like to thank everyone for all the kind words and 

cards and especially the prayers during my recent heart 

procedure.  Mount Pleasant has always been a very kind and 

caring congregation and I thank all of you.   Tim Little 
 

 
CHURCH DIRECTORY? 

There is interest in discerning whether the time is 

right for our congregation to produce another 

Membership Directory.  Mount Pleasant Church 

completed its last directory in 2013.  Since then our 

congregation, staff and clergy have 

changed.  Additionally, the technology 

available for printing, smart phone 

applications, and local printing jobs 

have increased our possibilities.  Five 

(5) people are needed to be part of the Church 

Directory Exploration Team which will explore the 

potential and present findings to the Church Council 

for decision.  Interested in finding out more?  

Interested in helping?  Contact Dana in the Church 

Office.  (dadams@mountpleasantumc.org, 336-697-

0444) 

BLOOD DRIVE 

The time for Mount Pleasant’s BACK TO SCHOOL 

BLOOD DRIVE is quickly approaching.  Don’t 
forget that the BLOOD DRIVE is scheduled for 
TUESDAY, AUGUST 21st in the Christian 

Enrichment Center (CEC).  
The BLOOD DRIVE will be 
held from 2:00 p.m. to 7:00 
p.m.  ALL Blood Types are 

needed and greatly 

appreciated!  Please note 
that you must present a current, officially issued 
photo id to donate.  For appointments, please see 
Joe Brady at Church or call him at 336-269-2038 
or you can visit www.cbcc.us/mobiledrives and 
enter the sponsor code: Back To School.  All 
presenting donors will receive a free T-Shirt! 

 
 

MOBILE MEALS 

VOLUNTEER DELIVERY SCHEDULE 
 

AUGUST 20th  –  AUGUST 24th 

Monday, August 20  –  Harry & Carol Pike 

Tuesday, August 21  –  Tom & Bobbie Black 

Wednesday, August 22  –  Raymond & Ann Rierson 

Thursday, August 23  –  Scott McDuffie 

Friday, August 24  –  Jack & Shirley Fleming 
 

AUGUST 27th  –  AUGUST 31st 

Monday, August 27  –  Carol Ward, Sue Sandridge 

Tuesday, August 28  –  Jerry Hamilton 

Wednesday, August 29  –  June Rierson 

Thursday, August 30  –  Marian Montgomery 

Friday, August 31  –  Mike Raynor 
 

Danease Newell, Coordinator  (336-274-3396) 
 

 
BUILDING TEAMS WANTED 

The Northern Piedmont District is working with Habitat 
For Humanity and Community Housing Solutions to 
help people impacted by the April 15th Tornado.  They 
are requesting building teams from 
area churches and other 
organizations.  Your Outreach 
Committee is exploring the 
possibility of sending a team/teams 
to help with this effort.  The 
Committee is looking for at least 10 volunteers and 
currently, there are 4 people interested.  If you would 
be interested in participating on a team, please 
notify Dana in the Church Office (336-697-0444, 
dadams@mountpleasantumc.org) or fill out the 
Work Team Interest Sheet enclosed in this week’s 
newsletter and return it to the Church Office. 
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BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS 

Dear Church Members,  On Thursday, September 
6th, our dear mother, Trudy Peacock, will be 
celebrating a milestone 
birthday, her 90th!!  We would 
like to invite Church Members 
to send Birthday Cards and 
shower Mom with lots of cards 
for her special occasion.  She 
loves receiving cards;  a way to 
brighten her day!  Her address is:  Trudy 
Peacock, Friends Home Maples 50, 925 New 

Garden Road, Greensboro, NC  27410.  
Blessings,   Diane LeBosse & Lisa Waite 

 
BACK PACK MINISTRY 

Please note that School will be starting very soon 
and so will our Back Pack Food Program.  We need 
your help in order to provide this valuable service 

to needy children in our community because the 
Food Pantry shelves are bare!  
Please consider adding a few items 

to your weekly grocery shopping 
and then place them in the 
Shopping Cart outside the Christian 

Enrichment Center.  Monetgjjary 
Donations are also greatly appreciated if you would 
rather not purchase food items.  Please make sure 

to mark on your check for ñBack Pack Ministryò.  
Items needed currently are:  CANNED MEATS, 

VEGETABLES, INDIVIDUAL FRUIT CUPS OR 
APPLESAUCES & BOXES WITH INDIVIDUAL 
PACKAGES OF GRITS/OATMEAL.  Thank you for 

your support of this important program!!! 

 
MISSIONS UPDATE! 

Thank you for your donations to our July mission 
emphasis which will to go the Sylvia Clapp Missions 
Endowment Fund.  Sylvia Fryar Clapp was a 
remarkable woman who served Mount Pleasant UMC, 
her community, state and country 
with a tremendous zeal and 
passion for Missions Work.  The 
Sylvia Clapp Missions Endowment 
Fund, which was initiated in April 
1997, has funds available which 
can be used for mission needs in the local church, 
surrounding community, state and country or anywhere 
in the world.  The Endowment Fund is intended for 
purposes that are not part of the Church’s established 
programs and budget.  A total of $788.00 was received 
for the Sylvia Clapp Missions Endowment Fund 
during the month of July!  Thank you for your support of 
our July Mission Emphasis!! 

FINANCIAL UPDATE FOR JULY 2018 

During the month of July, the total amount given 
to the General Budget was $46,116.00.  Actual 
Expenses for the month of July totaled 
$49,396.55.  As of the end of July, the total 
amount Budgeted (year to date) for 2018 is 
$308,910.00 and the total amount received for the 
General Budget (year to date) is $293,945.48.  As 
of the end of July, actual General Budget Receipts 
are behind the 2018 Budgeted Amount by 
$14,964.52.  Also, Total Actual General Budget 
Expenses ($300,232.25) have exceeded Total 
Actual General Budget Receipts ($293,945.48) by 
$6,286.77 as of the end of July. 

 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT & ATTENDANCE 
 

JULY 29 2018 

General Budget – $ 5,576.00 

Building Maintenance/Repairs Fund – $ 52.00 

Mission Box – $ 212.00 

Other/Designated – $ 113.00 

Total:  $ 5,953.00 
 

WORSHIP:  10:30 – 171 

Nursery – 9 

SUNDAY SCHOOL:  52 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

AUGUST 5, 2018 

General Budget – $ 13,927.00 

*  (Included In This Total Is $2,175.00 Received 

From The Daycare For Rent & Fuel Expenses) 

Building Maintenance/Repairs Fund – $ 95.00 

Mission Box – $ 696.00 

Other/Designated – $ 392.70 

Total:  $ 15,110.70 
 

WORSHIP:  8:30 – 100  /  9:30 – 14  /  11:00 – 84 

Children’s Church – 7  /  Nursery – 7 

SUNDAY SCHOOL:  84 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

AUGUST 12, 2018 

General Budget – $ 11,066.06 

Building Maintenance/Repairs Fund – $ 0.00 

Mission Box – $ 150.00 

Other/Designated – $ 442.70 

Total:  $ 11,658.76 
 

WORSHIP:  8:30 – 93  /  9:30 – 21  /  11:00 – 84 

Children’s Church – 4  /  Nursery – 7 

SUNDAY SCHOOL:  75 
 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Please Note:  In order to meet the 2018 Budget, a weekly 

General Budget Offering Amount of $10,296.57 is needed.  

The 2018 Budget totals $535,421.45. 
 

https://maps.google.com/?q=925+New+Garden+Road+Greensboro,+NC+27410&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=925+New+Garden+Road+Greensboro,+NC+27410&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=925+New+Garden+Road+Greensboro,+NC+27410&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=925+New+Garden+Road+Greensboro,+NC+27410&entry=gmail&source=g
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

The next ñPleasant Visitorò will be published on 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 28th.  A Calendar for the 
month of September will be included in the 

8/28/18 Newsletter.  If you have 

any events or activities that you 
would like listed on the 
September Calendar or if you 

have any articles or information that you would like 
included in the August 28th Newsletter, please 
email your information to Dana 

(dadams@mountpleasantumc.or g) or call the 
Church Office (336-697-0444) by 5:00 p.m. on 
FRIDAY, AUGUST 24th. 
 

Optimism is the faith that leads to achievement.  Nothing can 

be done without hope and confidence.   Helen Keller 
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Rev. Andrew Brown, Senior Pastor 

abrown@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Ed Allred, Director Of 

Congregational Care & Older Adult Ministries 

eallred@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Martha Hallquist, 

Director Of Children’s Ministry 

mhallquist@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Mildred Gann, Administrative Assistant 

mgann@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Dana Adams, Business Administrator 

dadams@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Melanie Kennedy, Director Of Music Ministry 

mkennedy@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Judy Fleming, Accompanist 

jfleming@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

Johnny Stuart, Building Maintenance 

jstuart@mountpleasantumc.org 
 

 

 

mailto:dadams@mountpleasantumc.org
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